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Editor

As Editor, my requirements are as follows: All information must be to editor before 25 Oct for November Issue, 25 Feb for March Issue, 25 Apr
for May Issue, 25 June for Jul Issue, 25 Aug for Sep Issue, and 25 Dec for Jan Issue. Anything after that date will not be included in the issue. I
will not call anyone. If the report is not in on time I will print without it. I will send copies to KCA members and vendors only due to printing
costs. Please call and leave a message if you want a paper copy (1 only) or you are receiving a paper copy and want email. I will add additional
items as they become available. Also send me any suggestions for future Newsletters. Either email or snail mail your reports, I will not take
them on the phone. My address is 4769 N Portwest St, Wichita, KS 67204. If you want additional copies please print them yourself. Mail copies
will be in black and white. I am getting my list from the State Treasurer so if you chapter member got one and you didn’t then I have the wrong
information. I printed 70 papers copies last month. Two reams of paper and one ink cartilage. Also postage. Please consider email.

Presidents Notes
Did not receive report before issue

Motes fnom Out-Going President —

Our five yeans as R4 president lias come 2o an end. The uew boand began its tovm at the end of Fall State.
We bnow evenyone will suppont them judt as they did as. This job can't be accomplished alone, it takes all membens
parnticipating by attending events, lelping and being a part of the activities. T2 ¢ almways lheartwarming to liave
those at your dide without even being asked and we have many of those. Oun appreciation goes to each of you.

The other side of that cs active panticipation. Meet and get acquainted with membens and gueste from other arneas
of the State. 7 bet you will find something or someone in common & you talh for a while and that makes you feel
good. NWight even find some nelatives. Years ago, we went to a State function in Beloct, lohn Fox introduced as
2o his brother from Beloct. Fes brother recoguised the name “Taass " becanse a wew councitman was Jom Naass.
Tom és a second cousin or so of Don's. We didn't bnow they liad moved to Beloct. Gave them a call and they
came out to the campground for a widit. Was geod to cateh app on that side of the family. Thecr daughiter was a
youny ginl ladt time we were with them at a Naasy reunion and wow was a denion in high school.

Dow and 7 both think the beot part of FORY i the people. We beloug to a very divense groufs of freople from def-
doors with Nature. Get to lbnow each other.

We thank Reith and Bev Roouty, Bl and Dianne Buggelu and Steve and Diane Fitehens for serving with us.
Congratulations to Fomest and Faye Tennyson, Doun and Judy Athins. Wilma Fact and Vern and Pam Failor ac
they begin thein new KA posctions.

State Directors Notes
Did not receive report before issue
NEWS AROUND THE STATE
AREA 1

Campfire Campers:
In September three families ventured out to the Countryside RV Park, Jamesport, MO. The rest of our members were
either involved with the Kansas State Fair or had other family conflicts.

In October five families visited Roaring River State Park, Cassville, Mo from October 6-10. What a great place, espe-
cially this time of the year. We spent one day touring Eureka Springs, AR, which included a visit to the Passion Play
Area and Christ statue, a visit to the Thorncrown Glass Chapel and a great 90 minute tram ride. Another day was
spent visiting the Roaring River Fish Hatchery and Country Store.

The rest of the time we spent enjoying meals together, visiting and watching the fishermen catch trout.

The leaves were just starting to turn and another week it would be absolutely beautiful there.



Our next meeting will be at McAlister’s Deli, Lawrence, and we’re making plans for the 2022 Season, etc.

We extend our sympathy to Jane & Ed Alft and family in loss of Jane’s Mother, Phyllis Cornwell. Phyllis passed away on
October 9, 2021. She is survived by husband, Ed Cornwell, five daughters and families.

Linda Smith, Secretary

Dusters: Did not receive report before issue

Mustangs:

On Sept 17-19 mustang club met at Bloomington east Clinton lake. We had morning and evening fires and Sat.
bring your own lunch and meeting. 5 families attended, We had a great weekend. On Oct. 1-3 muatang club meet
for a good weekend at melvern lake outlet. 5 families attended. Don and Judy Atkins attended fall state to be in-
stalled as KCS vice president.

Don Atkins

AREA 11

Kanokliners:

Meeting was called to order by the president Dorothy Cole.

Minutes from March and treasurer's report were given. Evelyn made the motion and Dale seconded approval as
read.

There were 23 pounds plastic, 74 pounds paper, 5 pounds cans, 4 pounds glass and y pounds cardboard recycled.
Field Director/Executive Comitteeman - Remind everyone about Heartland Regional 7/23 to 7/25 right after in-
ternational Campvention. District II to have the spring state in 2022. Need to check on the building cost.

No old or new business.

Evelyn made a motion to adjourn and seconded by Forrest.

Next month campout will be at Altamont June 9 through 13 and our next meeting will be at the campout in
Oswego July 1 through 5.

Faye Tennyson

Secretary/Treasurer

Kansa Travelers:

August 13-15 at Cheney Lake. Host was Howard and Joyce Cleous. We had 7 campers and 1 tent here for the
weekend. Friday evening we all went to Cheney Bowling Alley for Pizza then back to camp for campfire and
visiting. Saturday the ladies had craft day making card holders for Hand and Foot games. George and Edie
Snider and Sue and David Dennett drove out Saturday for the day. Saturday evening we had Chile Tacos with
all the trimmings, there were 21 people for dinner. We had guests from Sunflower Ramblers — John and Barb
Guey and Marty and Barbara Mashak and Erin Miller and Janice Dunn were with us Friday and Saturday. Satur-
day evening after dinner we had our yearly Business meeting election of Officers and where we will be camping
and dates for 2022. Played some games and had a campfire. Sunday morning Bill and Dianne had devo-

tions. Marty and Barb Mashak came back Sunday afternoon to spend the afternoon and evening. Ken Farabee,
Virginia Barnett’s brother came for evening to visit. We had wonderful weather and a fun pow wow.

The last powwow in August was held at Spring Lake RV Resort on the 27" — 29", In attendance was hosts Keith
and Beverly Koontz, Barney and Virginia Barnett and Glenn and Lynda Maier. Members George and Edie Snid-
er were “drive out” attendees on Friday and Saturday. Also camping were guests Dennis and Judy Hein. Wayne
and Donna Bartel and Earl and Ivalee Vanderhoff also spent some time with the group. On Friday those in at-
tendance went to Burrton for dinner at The Barn. Saturday was spent taking in Yoder Days, visiting and playing
Rummikub. Saturday evening a meal at The Carriage House in Yoder was enjoyed by all attending. Those camp-
ing visited some on Sunday before returning home.

The El Dorado State Park Powwow was held September 10-12. Those camping were hosts Gen and Lynda
Maier, Gwenn Hillis, Avis Nelson and Bill and Dianne Buggeln. A breakfast of pancakes , eggs and sausage
was provide by the hosts on Saturday' Barry and Leslie Bradley visited for a short time o=Saturday afternoon



and Carl and Gail Burger were able to take part in the Saturday evening meal. Avis's great nieces came Saturday
afternoon and spent the rest of the weekend. Although a bit warmer and windier than hoped for all had a good
time visiting and playing Five Crowns.

Attending the Fall State meeting in Winfield @ the fairgrounds were Bill and Dianne Buggeln and John "Barney"
and Virginia Barnett. A new game, Fast Track, was enjoyed and played many times on Saturday of the week-

end. We enjoyed a cowboy super of beans and cornbread provided and served by members of the Sunflower Ram-
blers. No donations were required for the meal. It was included in the registration fee. A biscuit and gravy break-
fast was provided and served by the Ky-O-tees.

Ky O Tees:

Fall is here and I hope all of you have had a chance to get out and enjoy the beautiful weather.

Our September campout at Cottonwood Point Marion Reservoir found Hendricks, Rochats, Newports and Millers
enjoying the great weather and comraderie. Some attended the craft show in Hillsboro while some stayed at the
campsite visiting. Those of us who worked the State Fair were unable to attend but did hear stories of Gene Ro-
chat’s fire starting secrets.

Next up on our agenda was Fall State in Winfield where Hilgers, Cleavelands and Newports were there to enjoy all
the activities. We also prepared and served a biscuits and gravy breakfast for all on Saturday.
Many thanks to District IV for a great weekend.

Following Fall State also in Winfield was Fall Sunchasers attended by the Hilgers and Cleavelands.

As always this was 4 days of food and fun thanks to all the planning done by Bugglens and Hitchens.

Can’t say it often enough but thank you both for your great ideas and getting us all involved with games and pro-
jects. For those who weren’t there you missed a fun time and you need to make plans to attend Spring State and
Sunchasers in Coffeyville next spring.

Our October campout found us in the city park in Oxford Kansas. Great little park with a nice shelter which the
men tarped for us so even on cool evenings we were able to gather for a movie and games. Those in attendance
included the Tutts, Hendricks, Stewards, Cleavelands, Hilgers, Newports and Rochats. Guests included Hen-
dricks granddaughter Elizabeth and Don Smiths daughter Marcia. Thursdays supper provided by the Hendricks
and Friday breakfast by the Hilgers and Cleavelands. Saturday we went to the Belle Plaine Arboretum followed
by a delicious lunch at Dave’s Diner. Saturday afternoon during our meeting we were able to plan our 2022 camp-
ing schedule. As this years camping winds down I am already looking forward to the start of the 2022 season.

Newton Nomads: Did not receive report before issue
AREA 111

No Active Chapters

AREA 1V
Pratt Fireliters:
Did not receive report before issue

Peacemakers:
Did not receive report before issue

Sunflower Ramblers:

September

The Sunflower Ramblers combined their September campout with the KCA Fall State campout. Nine units or 16
members attended the activities in Winfield October 1/3. Kansas Sunchasers Retirees followed the next week with
13 people from our chapter.

October

Fall weather made the days sunny and bright and the mornings and evenings cool and cooler. Fires felt good and




ice cream on Friday evening was traded for hot apple cider and donuts. Twenty-one members camped with five
members driving in. Previous members and interested individuals totaled 12 extra drive-ins.

Some breakfast casseroles, muffins, rolls and fruit started our day. After lunch several went to visit Battlehill RV
Park north of Galva. They opened in July so are brand new. The Park offers full hook-ups and a clubhouse with
bathrooms and showers, full kitchen, laundry, and WiFi. We plan to try it out next March.

The tentative 2022 schedule was discussed and should be finalized next month. Members were encouraged to con-
sider being an officer for 2022.

Reporter — Eileen Naasz

STATE WIDE CLUBS

Sunchasers: Due to inactivity Google has cancelled the web page. The next get-together will be in Coffeyville, Kansas
2 May thru 6 May 2022

Camping Further Out:
Peggy Hyle
Wanda Fox

Kansas FCRV Care Notes — September 19, 2021

Well does it seem possible that the first day of Fall is this week? We hope everyone has a chance to enjoy the cooler weath-
er, the Fall colors and the last chance of camping before winterizing your RV. For the snowbirds that will be heading South,
we wish you safe travels. We have several notes to pass along:

“Margaret “Peggy” Hyle, 85, passed away Wednesday, September 15, 2021. She was preceded in death by her husband,
Donald Hyle. She is survived by her children Pamela Hyle of Katy, Texas, Stephen (Debbie) Hyle, Belle Plaine, David
(Barbara) Hyle, Wichita, and Shari Hyle, Belle Plaine, nine grandchildren and six great-grandchildren. She and Don were
lifetime members of Family Campers & RV’ers (FCRV). Visitation is Monday, September 20, 2021, 5:00 — 8:00 p.m. at
Smith Mortuary, Derby, KS. Celebration of life will be held Sunday, September 26, 2021, 2:00 p.m. at the Belle Plaine
Community Center, Corner of Merchant and 6" St., in Belle Plaine. A Memorial Fund has been established with the Kansas
Campers Association Scholarship Fund. The obituary can be found at: www.SmithFamilyMortuaries.com, as well as a
chance to sign the guestbook. Cards can be sent to David Hyle, 5547 S Meadowview St., Wichita, KS 67216 Peggy and
Don helped with numerous FCRV International Campventions, FCRV Regional Campouts and Kansas Campers activities
through the years. They were to be commended for their commitment, dedication and loyalty for whatever the task might
have been. Our thoughts and prayers go out to the Hyle Family.

From the Sunflower Ramblers: “Liz Ziegler is undergoing radiation treatments for twenty-three days. Cards can be sent to
her at: 258 W Washington Ave., Kingman, KS 67068.” Liz we’re thinking of you and hope the time passes quickly and the
results are good.

From the Kansa Travelers: “Edie Snyder took a fall recently and broke her upper left arm (she’s left-handed). She
will be in a sling for the next six to eight weeks. They plan to return to their home in Texas in the next few

days. Cards can be sent to her at: 2135 W Wheeler, Aransas Pass, TX 78336 or e-mail ediegsnider@gmail.com
or gsnider@gmail.com.” Edie we wish you a speedy recovery and our thoughts and prayers go out to you and




George. We also wish you safe travels back to Texas.

From the Kansa Travelers: “Keith Koontz tested positive for the Covid virus recently. Notes can be sent to Keith
and Beverly at e-mail: k.koontz@sbcglobal.net.” Keith we wish you a speedy recovery and Beverly we hope you
can escape the virus. We’re thinking of both of you and sending you “Get Well Wishes™!

We wish everyone a good rest of the summer as you get ready to enjoy some Fall camping, etc. “GO CHIEF’S”
Linda & Garold Smith, Kansas Care Notes
Kansas FCRV Care Notes — September 27, 2021

Autumn is here but it still feels like summer. We hope you have had a chance to take in a Fall Festival somewhere
and enjoy things like apple cider, fall decorations, etc. Oh yes, and we hope you can get in that last camping trip
for the season. We have a couple of notes we want to pass along.

From the Vanderhoff’s: “Ivalee had total knee replacement on the right knee Thursday, September 23™. She came
home the next day and is recovering as each day gets better. She is doing physical therapy at home for the time
being. This changed their plans for a few weeks but hopefully it will be better in the long run. She reports that
Earl has been a good caregiver. Their mailing address is: P.O. Box 295, Halstead, KS 67056-3309 and her e-mail
is vandrhoff79@yahoo.com.” We wish her a speedy recovery and that she will be back to her active lifestyle real
soon.

An Update on Keith Koontz: “He is out of quarantine and recovering slowly from the covid virus. Thankfully
Beverly never came down with it. They report that Keith will be starting physical therapy in the near future to help
build up his strength from all that he’s been through this past year. They are looking forward to a better year next
year. Cards can be sent to Keith and Beverly at 2224 Woodland St., Wichita, KS 67204-5938 or e-

mail: k.koontz@sbcglobal.net.” Keith & Beverly we’ll be looking forward to seeing you out and about before
long. Meanwhile, our thoughts and prayers are with you.

Linda & Garold Smith, Kansas Care Notes
Kansas FCRV Care Notes — October 5, 2021

For those that attended the Kansas Camper Association Fall State Campout and the Kansas Sunchaser Retirees, we
couldn’t have asked for better weather. It was good seeing those that could make it. Now we’re really getting
closer to having to either winterize our RV’s or head south. It’s also the time to start making plans for the next
camping season — that way the winter doesn’t seem so long. We have a couple of notes to pass along:

From the Fox Family: “Wanda Fox, 87, passed away September 18, 2021 at the Salem Home, Hillsboro, KS. Her
funeral was held September 24, 2021 at the Hillsboro United Methodist Church. Her husband, John, passed away
previously. She is survived by her daughter, Malinda and family and son, Dale and family. The complete obituary
can be found at www.jostfuneralhome.com and you can also sign the guest book. Wanda especially enjoyed trav-
eling and while belonging to the Kansas Campers Association and Family Campers & RV’s traveled extensively
across the country and was involved in many of their activities.” Many of you across the country will remember
John & Wanda from Retirees Rallies, Campventions, etc. John was quite an engineer and inventor and had a truck
that was a “show stopper”. We always enjoyed traveling with them and have many fond memories. They are truly
missed by all who knew them. Thoughts and prayers are with their family.




From the Johnson Family: “Harold Johnson’s Father, Herbert Johnson, McPherson, KS. passed away August 6,
2021 after a battle with colon cancer. E-mails can be sent to Harold & Lori at Harold.johnson(@iname.com or lorii-
johnson@cox.net.” We send our prayers to Harold & Lori Johnson in their loss.

If you know of someone that should be remembered in the Care Notes, send us a note so that we might share the
information. Staying in touch is one way to help keep our organization a little stronger. Please pass the above in-
formation on to those that might not have received the Care Notes. Sometimes the Care Notes end up in your
SPAM file (cyber gremlins) — so check your SPAM folder often. Thanks! Good Health and Safe Travels and
we’re looking forward to seeing you “down the road”!

Linda & Garold Smith, Kansas Care Notes
Kansas FCRV Care Notes — October 13, 2021

Happy Fall Ya’ All! We had the opportunity to go to Roaring River State Park, Cassville, MO last week and that
certainly was a beautiful area to watch the colors change. We hope you’ve had a similar experience in your trav-
els. We have a note to pass along:

From the Alft’s: “Jane’s Mother, Phyllis Cornwell, 87, passed away Saturday, October 9, 2021. She is survived
by her husband, Frank Edward Cornwell of sixty-nine years, and five daughters and families. Her Memorial Ser-
vice will be held at Maywood Community Church, 11201 Parallel Pkwy, Kansas City, KS on Thursday, October
28™ at 4:00 p.m. The complete obituary and the opportunity to sign the Guest Book can be found at https:/
www.reifffamilycenter.com/memorials/phyllis-cornwell. Cards can be sent to Jane & Ed Alft at 8632 Riverview
Ave., Kansas City, KS 66112, or e-mail: Jalft@alftinsurance.com or ealft@alftinsurance.com.” Many of you
might remember Kara and Kellie Cornwell that attended several Campventions and other camping activities. Kara
was Miss Kansas Teen Queen and Miss FCRV Teen Queen. Ed & Jane were FCRV Teen Directors for several
years also. Our thoughts and prayers continue to be with the Alft Family.




If you know of someone that should be remembered in the Care Notes, send us a note so that we might share the
information. Staying in touch is one way to help keep our organization a little stronger. Please pass the above
information on to those that might not have received the Care Notes. Sometimes the Care Notes end up in your
SPAM file (cyber gremlins) — so check your SPAM folder often. Thanks! Good Health and Safe Travels and
we’re looking forward to seeing you “down the road”!

Linda & Garold Smith, Kansas Care Notes
E-mail: smithmemos@gmail.com or SMITHGANDL@aol.com

Several requested the recipe for the beans served at Fall State.
Eileen

Cowboy Baked Beans

Baked Cowboy beans are a perennial favorite at potlucks or barbecues. This meaty recipe uses a variety of beans
and has a perfect smoky taste.

Per roaster -

Ingredients

1 Y2 pound ground beef

1 pound bacon

3 cups barbecue sauce

3 cans 28 oz pork & beans

2 cans pinto beans (rinsed and drained)

1 can black eyes peas (rinsed and drained)
3 cans dark kidney beans (rinsed and drained)
3 cans navy beans (rinsed and drained)

2 medium onions, chopped

%2 cup packed brown sugar

2 cup molasses

3 tablespoons balsamic vinegar

3-4 teaspoons ground mustard

3 teaspoons Worcestershire sauce

2 teaspoons salt

2 teaspoons garlic powder

2 teaspoons pepper

Directions: In large skillet, brown ground beef. Drain and set aside. Add bacon to skillet and cook 5 to 7
minutes, stirring frequently. Remove to drain and chop. Add onions and cook additional 4 to 5 minutes, until on-
ions are soft and translucent. Add ground beef, bacon and onions to roaster. Add pork and beans and drained
beans, brown sugar, molasses, balsamic vinegar, ground mustard, Worcestershire sauce, salt, garlic powder and
pepper. Stir gently to combine. Cover and cook at 200 degrees for 2 - 3 hours until heated through. If seems a
little dry, add water or beef stock. Serves approximately sixty.



KANSAS ASSOCIATION SPRING STATE
April 29, 30, May 1, 2022
COFFEYVILLE, KANSAS
COME CAMP WITH US AT THE HOME OF THE LEFT AND RIGHT BOOT:

AN

Cubine Boots

In 1876 John W. Cubine helped put Coffeyville on the map by creating a cowboy boot that fit the left and right
foot individually. Before this, all boots were constructed exactly the same and didn't have a specific fit for each
foot. Cubine's popular fit spread across the country, and he is known as the creator of the first left and right cow-
boy boot. John's nephew, George Cubine, and another employee from the boot shop, Charles Brown, were both
killed defending Coffeyville on the day of the Dalton Raid.

WHERE: Ron Stevenson Building (Walter Johnson Park)

CAMPING SPOTS: To the East of the building (across the road) are full hook ups. Extra nights are $15.00 per
night to be paid directly to the city. There is a drop box on site to pay this. If you do not want full hookup there
are camping sites to the west of the building for $8.00 per night.

PRICE FOR THE WEEKEND: $50.00 for the weekend. Pre-registration not required.

HOURS: Registration beginning 1 p.m. on April 29.

FCRYV District One News

“Come Camp With Your Friends”

The FCRYV District One Campout has been scheduled for June 17-19, 2022, at the Canning Creek Group
Sites #1 and #2, Council Grove Lake. The Registration fee will be $20 to hold your site and the camping
fee of $20 will be paid when you arrive at the campground. There will be more details in upcoming Kan-

sas Camper Newsletters.
For more information contact: Linda & Garold Smith, Ph: 785-862-9053 or

Joke: I was at my Narcotics Anonymous meeting last week with the usual group of people, when all of the
sudden a duck walked in. We were all shocked. “What is a duck doing here?”” we murmured to one another. The
duck took a seat in our circle and introduced himself. “Hello, I’'m Mike and I have a quack addiction.”

Trivia: Even though food was canned in tin cans around 1813, it took about 40 years for someone to invent
the can opener. Can openers for home use didn’t become popular until the 1860s. Before then? Hammer and chisel.

Worth Pondering: “When you arise in the morning, think of what a precious privilege it is to be alive — to breathe,
to think, to enjoy, to love.” —Marcus Aurelius

Buy/Sell Section: (Members Only) (Camping items only)

Snowbird Section: Items happening at your RV park during the Winter.
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1 50TH ANNIVERSARY FOR REGISTRA QMLY:

IEL

Rl N FCRY INTERMATIONAL RETIREE RALLY REG # A
£ a0 | MINEDLA CIVIE CENTER o
1 o T \
—— 1150 NORTH NEWSOM STREET Sk
a i j MINEOLS, TEXAS 75773 -
J :
# ¥ ST 2 i TD
\ i Yy, RALLY STARTS: MARCH 23 TO APRIL 3, 2022 ——
B A EARLY DIAYS: MARTH 25 TO MARCH 26

PLEASEFILL IM ALL OF THE FOLEOWING:

LAST NAME: FIRST: SPOUSEfOTHER: —
ADDRESS: omy: = 51 ip
ADDREES OF OTHER:

MMARING ADDRESS IF DIFFERENT FROM ARDWE:

HCHAE PHONE 8- CELE PHONE #:

EMAIL ADDRESS: CONFIRRIATION SEND; PDF-__ WORD:
MAIL:__

REGISTERING FOR:

CAMPIRIG: _ . CAMP PASS: MOTEL STAY: G GREUNDS OP: MUMBER OF PEOPLE:
5 THIS YOUR FIRST RETIREE RALLY: YES: NG ARE YWOLF A VETERAR: YES: |-

SPECIAL MEEDS: (NIUST HAVE ON FILE ONE OF THE FOLLOWING WITH THE REGISTRA:] UR TO DATE: BOCTOR'S

CERTIFCATE, STATE LICENSE REGISTRATION IMCLUDING HANDICAPFED PLATE OB HANCICAPPED PLACARD. THIS ARER IS
HESERYVED

FOR WHEELCHAIRS, WALKERS, OR THOSE WITH LIMITED MOBILITY FROBLEMS.

RATES: REGISTRATION FORMS MUST BE RECEIVED BEFORE MARCH 11, 2032 ALL ATTENDING MUST REGISTER
EITHER BEFORE OR AT THE GATE. EARLY DAY FEE OF 535 PER DAY WILL BE COLLECTED Ih MINECLA,

INCIUDED |M PRICE: FILL HOOK-UP, {30/50 armp), WI-FI, ICE CREAM SOCIAL 2 DINNERS, ENTERTAIMENT, AND LOTS
OF FUN.

BEFORE DEADLINE  AETER DEADUNE: MARCH 11

2 PEOPLE Ih LINIT 5290 4300

1 PERSOM IN LIMIT 5260 5270

THUCAMP PASS: ON GROUNDS STAYING IN SOMEONES RY. {MUST PAY $5 FER DAY, PER PERSDN FOR EARLY DHAYS,}
Z PEOPLE S200

1 PERSOR 4100

CAMP PASS MOTEL STAY:

2 PEOPLE 5200

1 PERSON 5100

REFUNDS: ALL BUT $25 WILL BE REFUNDED |F RECEIVED TWG WIEENS PRONE T THE RALLY. AFTER THE DEADLINE
OMNLY THE CAMPING FEE WILL REFUNDED.

MAKE CHECKS R MOMEY PAYARLE TO: 2022 FCRY RETIREE RALLY. NGO CREDIT CARDS ACCEPTED: MAIL T

BILL AND FENNY RARLOW, 8371 NIGHT OWL DR, RIVERVIEW, FL. 33569, YOU CAN CONTALT THEM AT: 305-822-
6535 OR B13-545 GDEZ, PLEASE LEAYE A MESSAGE. EMAIL AT prarmlow@ael.com

| WOLHLD LIKE TO WVOLUMNTEER FOR:
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62nd INTERNATIONAL CAMPVENTION

FAMILY CAMPERS & RV’ers - Hosted by Far West Region 1
“ROCKY MOUNTAIN BLISS” iF C“v{h
July 1015, 2022 Colorado State Fairgrounds -

62nd FCRV Campvention 1001 Beulah Ave., Pueblo, CO 81004 {NTERNATIORAL £ MBS SLE
Pueblo, CO Campvention Days: July 10 - 15, 2022
EARLY BIRD DAYS: July 8 & 9, 2022 - $35.00 per night (Pay upon Arrival at Central Registration - Cash or Check)
6 Nights of Camping - Sunday thru Friday - 5 Days of Activities
ALL PARKING WILL BE HOBO STYLE. YOU WILL BE ASSIGNED A SITE UPON ARRIVAL.
NO EXCEPTIONS

DEADLINE FOR PRE-REGISTRATION: June 1, 2022

Last Name First Name Spouse/Guest First Name

Address City St/Prv Zip Code

Cell Phone E-Mail

Is this your first Campvention? YES ___NO __

#of Adults  YoungAdults__ Teens__ Youth9-12__ Youth5-8__ Youth0-4

Total # of people in Unit
Please list the names and ages of all Teens and Youth

Age ) Name

. l T
CAMPVENTION PARKING
On Friday, July 8th - Gates open at NOON to 7 pm. On Saturday & Sunday, July 9th - 10th, Gates open at 8 am to 6 pm
After gates close go to overflow lot across the street from the gate.
SPECIAL NEEDS INFORMATION
Are you requesting a Special Needs Site? Yes___ No___ There will notbe any special needs sites available at the gate.
REGISTRATION

Everyone must complete a registration form including second families and week/day passes. Submit payment with the
registration form. All funds MUST BE US currency— ONLY Checks and Money Orders will be accepted. NO CREDIT
CARDS. Please indicate the unit owner’s name if attending as second family in unit:

I istration Registration Fee At Gate ‘ Type of Unit:
' One family in unit 1$335.00 $365.00 Motor Home ____
R : o 5th Wheel
Extra family in unit $160.00 $175.00 i
Travel Trailer
Week Pass {Not Camping) | $175.00 ! | $190.00 Pop-Up
| Daily Pass (Not Camping) | $40.00 perday | # of days x $40.00 |$45.00 Tent

' MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO: Colorado Chapters of FCRV || Total Amount Enclosed:
|
Mail To: leff Kendle - 2278 Dogwood Circle - Erie, CO 80516 || Check Amt$____ +Mdse Cert 3 =4

Questions, contact Jeff or Shirley Kendle at: 303-717-9339 or : :

email camppueblo2022@gmail.com E Check the box if you plan on attending:
{| Red Hat Luncheon (|

REFUND POLICY: If you are unable to attend, all except Cowboy Hat Luncheon (.

$25.00 will be refunded. Check the hox if you are a member of the Ambassador Club: [

We would like to volunteer for the following jobs:
There will always be room for you at Campvention! If you decide to come at the last minute, bring the registration form with

you. We Want You Ta JOIN US for a week full of FUN!!
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KELLOGG RV INC.

2617 E. Kellogg - Andover, KS

Complete Mechanical & Body Repair
All Makes & Models

Parts & Accessories

Authorized Workhorse Dealer

=

e-mail: kelloggrv@gmail.com

(316) 733-6454 et

YOUR LOW OVERHEAD DEALER SINCE 1988
NEW & USED

gh puto and Ry

Phone (316) 775-1646
4 Miles West of Augusta, KS on 54

* WE INSTALL HITCHES
* WE BUY RV'S
* PARTS/SALES/SERVICE

COME CAMP
WITH US

ferviorg  1-800.245.9755

Stay all night, then... stay a hittle longer !
in
Winfield, Kansas
Enjoy the rich natural and cultural history of the tall
grass prairic country of South Central Kansas
Located on US-160 just 20 miles east of I-35 (exi
19), the Winfield Fairgrounds can accommodate
your camping or RV’ing needs.

e  Groups or individual units are welcome
year-round!

e 100 50-amp services on hard surface or
over 600 20 & 30-amp services in 6.5
acres of green space.

¢ Limited water hookups.

e Year-round dump station.

e Variety of buildings for rent.

e Day trips and activities available.

Contact us at 620-221-5525 for additional
information or visit our web page:

www.winfieldks.org




WANT TO BE A KCA MEMBER?
This publication is published by the Kansas Campers Association (KCA). We are a group of campers from

across the state of Kansas that love to camp. KCA is the state of Kansas organization that is a part of
FCRYV (Family Campers and RVers. Listed in this publication are upcoming camping events across the
state of Kansas. Come and join us, or feel free to give any of the officers on the front page a call for more
information. To be a member you must be a part of FCRV at $35 per year and then you may join KCA for
$10. If there is a local club that you would like to be a part of they generally have a membership fee of $5
per person.

We have two state meets a year and most of the clubs camp one or two weeks a month. Look to www.
fcrv.org for information on national organization. See application below for KCA.

Kansas Camper Association
Name

Address

City State Zip

Email Address

Home Phone

Cell Phone

Please remit with $10 to
KCA Treasurer

5201 SW 27th ST
Topeka, KS 66614-1633

Best Buys on RV Parts

Rubber Roof Replacement
Roof AC's
Refrigerators - Norcold & Dometic

5th Wheels ¢ Mini Homes
Class A’s ® Travel Trailers

Fold Downs
w - REESE
Nl ey ! Qi e [N
Buy / Sell / Trade 5th wheel Ritch Specialist « We Service All RU's

620-663-5077 1-800-734-1894

1000 Scott Blvd. * South Hutchinson, KS
WwWw. rvpartsks.com
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